
8-10-2021 Liquor Store Manager Report: 

Financial: 

Lammers began as acting Liquor Store Manager 2016 and was hired as Liquor Store Manager on 

February 14, 2017.   

Lammers began with an operating income of $5,474 with the city receiving 0 in transfers from Liquor 

Store from 2014-2016.  The following has been transferred to the general fund: 

2017- $5,000  

2018 - $10,000 

2019 - $48,400 

2020 - $30,000 

2021- $15,000 

Current Profit for 2021 is currently $31,328.44 after transfer of funds. 

Employees:   

Currently at 5 part-time employees and 1 full-time employee. 

Liquor Store Manager Gail Kaplan started on Aug. 9, 2021. 

Building:  

Liquor Store Manger Office has been assembled. 

Arvig has installed internet. We are waiting for a Static IP address. 

Server will be moved to office after IP address is installed. 

Sewer line was plugged causing water issues in both bathrooms and a horrible smell. Hanson’s rooter 

routed line and Dewey Septic jetted the sewer line.  During one of these processes the floor drain was 

broken causing sewer gas issues in municipal building.  Hanson’s plugged drain and issue has been 

resolved. 

Electrical wire from pole to the municipal building is dropping due to heat.  Otter Tail Power has been 

notified and will remove line once electrician is able to reposition the power line.  Zitzow Electric has 

been notified and asked to either move the line to the top of the building wall or to the ground.  For 

Looney Daze Mike will put a cement barrier under the line by the building and the 3 parking spaces by 

the pole will be reserved for liquor store employees. 

 

  

 


